WOOD COUNTY EMERGENCY COMMUNICATIONS INC

June 4, 2024
Before the meeting started, one person took and passed his Technician Class license exam.

The monthly WCEC Business Meeting was called to order at 7:00 pm by Ken, WA8LLM.  There were 12 members and guests present at the meeting.  There were no introductions.     
A motion to accept the May 7, 2024, minutes as they were E-Mailed, and after they were corrected, was made by Cathy, KC8DJJ, and seconded by Bill, N8JXO.  Motion carried.  There were extra copies of the May 7th minutes available at the meeting.  
The Treasures Report was read.  A motion to accept the Treasures Report was made by Bill, N8JXO, and seconded by Cathy, KC8DJJ.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS
Ken, WA8LLM, gave a report on the 147.255 MHz voice repeater system.  Ken said that Bob, KC8RSJ, Joe, N8MEV, Max, KC8JHI, Kelly McGill, and himself went to the Kings Ridg, St Marys tower site.  They moved the UHF Link antenna to get a more direct path from the Remote Receiver back to the repeater transmitter.  Only time will tell if the Remote Receiver is working.  We still need to go to the Williamstown tower site to work that Remote Receiver.   Ken said there is some kind of signal getting into the same frequency as the St Marys Remote Receiver.  We may have to change the CTCSS tone on that frequency if it keeps up.  A short discussion followed.
Bill, N8JXO, gave a report on the websites of www.wc8ec.org  and www.wc8ec.com  He said the websites are still up and running.  Bill said he needs to put information about the Field Day on the websites.
Kendale, KD8QAK, said the Communications Trailer is still sitting on the top of the hill on Hendershot Farm, where Field Day is held.  Ken, WA8LLM, said that he will start taking some of the Field Day equipment to the trailer to get ready for Field Day.  A short discussion followed.

Ken, WA8LLM, said that he has been playing and experimenting with the  443.175 MHz repeater.  Ken said that when he gets the tower at his house back up like it should be, he will make the repeater a split site repeater system, and it will be a better repeater.

Ken, WA8LLM, said we still need to keep our equipment list up-to-date as a resource.  The ARES Forms can be found on the websites of www.wc8ec.org  and www.wc8ec.com 
Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone who hasn't completed the National Emergency Management System (NIMS), ICS 100, 200, 700, and 800 courses, and any other NIMS communications courses, they should try to get them completed.  If anyone completes any of the courses he would like to have a copy of their certificates to be put in the WCEC files.
Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone to keep their membership activity hours up-to-date.  WCEC was supposed to put up both 24 foot by 40 foot canopies at the Broadway Church of Nazarene, but they called, and said they need to postpone their activity.  The canopies were the taken to the Eastwood VFD for their Ice Cream Social.  Any of that kind of work can be logged as activity hours.  Deerwalk VFD needs a canopy for their Ice Cream Social this coming Saturday June 8th.  Any meetings that are attended should also be kept track of.  Just keep track of the hours in case WCEC applies for any other grants so we can show hours of activity the group does.

Cathy, KC8DJJ, did the drawing of the raffle tickets for the 55 inch smart TV that are being sold as a fund raiser.  Ken, WA8LLM, said he knows the person who won the TV, and will deliver it the next day.  Cathy said she has already picked up a 22" Blackstone Grill which can be raffled off as a fund raiser.  Cathy made a motion to hold the raffle, seconded by Bret, KD8DLX.  Motion approved.  She already has tickets printed up.  The drawing for the grill will be held on September 3rd of the WCEC business meeting.

Ken, WA8LLM, wanted to remind everyone if they have friends or relatives who haven't registered their Kroger Card, to ask them to register it, and show WCEC as the donation recipient.
Judy, N8UFQ, said the Hendershot Farm tower is still there.  She said that we need to get the grass cut around the tower, and solar panels.  Ken, WA8LLM, said he would like to use the batteries at the site to put a 2000 watt 110 volt inverter as power for Field Day activity like we did last year.  Ken still wants to remove the two wind generators and modify one of them with a different generator, and put it back up.  He also wants to start laying block for the transmitter building as soon as Field Day is over.

Since Rick, WV8DOC, wasn't at the meeting there was no report of the Everbridge system.

Ken, WA8LLM, said there hasn't been any new nodes or major changes on the AREDN (Amateur Radio Emergency Digital Network) this month, but the system is still active.
Ken, WA8LLM, said the Basic Electronic Class is still on hold for a little while until some of the other projects get completed.  Ken said that he wants to make up electronic examples of components, one of which is a tuning fork oscillator.  A short discussion followed.

The Sandhill/Mountwood Park GMRS repeater on 462.675 MHz, has been on operation for awhile.  A couple people use it a few times a week.  The repeater has been using two antennas, one for transmit, and one for receive.  Bob, KC8RSJ, purchased a duplexer for the repeater.  Ken, WA8LLM, said he installed the duplexer on Saturday before Eastwood's Ice Cream Social.  He said the duplexer made a world of difference.  He borrowed a couple cables from Bob to put the duplexer in operation.  Ken wants to thank Bob for the duplexer.  Ken has made up new cables and has plans to change them out on the Saturday after the meeting.  Ken said that as soon as Field Day is over he is planning to start linking the 462.675 MHz repeater to the Summit, 462.575 MHz together.  Ken said that Max, KC8JHI, installed a 462.650 KHz repeater, with a CTCSS tone of 123.0 Hz, at the St Marys site to take the place of the 462.700 MHz, which has problems, until it can be repaired and put back in operation.  A short discussion followed.
Ken, WA8LLM, said that while the group was at the Kings Ridge Road tower site in St Marys they replaced the Packet Radio on the DAREN (Digital Amateur Radio Emergency Network) on 145.69 MHz.

Joe, N8MEV, has been talking to George, KE8CAF, about installing a self supporting tower at George's aunt farm.  Plans are to get the tower up before winter.  The tower should be up about 30 foot, and will have Remote Receiver for the 147.255 MHz repeater, an AREDN mesh node, and a DAREN Packet Radio system on it. 
Joe, N8MEV, said that he has his DAREN Packet Radio in operation at his location on Dutch Ridge Road.  The node seems to be working good.  He is able to connect direct to the Randolph County DAREN node.

Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone the Parkersburg/Wood County Hamfest will be held on October 12th.  Ken says he has a bucket full of door prizes, plus the additional prizes that weren't given away at the Hamfest last year.  There are a couple 100 watt solar panels.  One will be given away as a main door prize this year, and one next year.  Ken said that Harbor Freight has a reduced price on their 2000 watt 110 volt inverter.  He suggested that we purchase one of them, and use it as second place prize at the Hamfest.  Bill, N8JXO, made a motion to purchase the inverter, seconded by Ken, KB8QPW.  Motion carried.  Cathy, KC8DJJ, made a motion to give away $500 as first place drawing, at the Hamfest, seconded by Joe, N8MEV.  Motion carried.  We will need to check to see how many handheld transceivers are left over from last year's Hamfest.  Five of the handhelds are given away as door prizes.  A lengthy discussion followed.

Ken, WA8LLM, reminded everyone the Chic-Fil-A Road run will be held on June 22nd at 8:00 am.  Ken said that he needs about 7 or 8 people to help with the race.  Ken is hoping to have six new race clocks ready for the race.  June 22nd is also the date for Field Day.  Since the race starts at 8:00 am, it should be over by 11:00 am, in plenty of time to start operating Field Day at 2:00 pm.   

Field Day will be held on June 22nd and 23rd, starting and ending at 2:00 pm.  Field Day will be held at the Hendershot Farm.  Ken is hoping to have some new five band inverted "V" fan antennas built for Field Day.  Ken said that he wants to make sure all of the coaxes are good, so he would like to analyze all of them before Field Day.  A lot of little things needs to be checked out.  A short discussion followed.
Deerwalk Homecoming wants to use one of the 24 foot by 40 foot canopies for their event which will be held on August 24th.
Mineral Wells VFD needs one of the canopies for their Pig Roast on September 14th.

Mother Earth Food may be wanting one of the canopies, tables, and chairs in August, again this year.
                               NEW BUSINESS
Belpre will be holding their Hamfest on September 21st.

Ken, WA8LLM, is hoping to have the new race clocks for the Chic-Fil-A Road Race by June 22nd.

Cathy, KC8DJJ, made a motion to adjourn, seconded by Joe, N8MEV.  The meeting adjourned at 7:58 pm.
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